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Douglas, Tina  (PUC)

From: Van Gerpen, Patty
Sent: Wednesday, April 30, 2014 10:22 AM
To: Douglas, Tina  (PUC)
Cc: Gregg, Deb
Subject: FW: Black Hills Power and Light

We should add Rohrer’s response to Gary’s message to the docket as well. 
 
‐Patty 
 

-------------------------------------------  
From: Maryanne   
Sent: Wednesday, April 30, 2014 9:47:28 AM  
To: PUC  
Subject: Re: Black Hills Power and Light  
Auto forwarded by a Rule 

 
Thank you for your response and explanations. 
 
Sent from my iPad 
 
On Apr 29, 2014, at 8:54 AM, PUC <PUC@state.sd.us> wrote: 

Dear Ms. Rohrer: 
  
Thank you for your April 25th message regarding the Black Hills Power rate increase request. 
Since BHP filed this on March 31, 2014, commissioners and staff have been investigating the 
filing and we are in the very early days of this process. A complex rate case such as this may 
take up to a year to fully process and it will take time to answer many of the questions I have as 
well as those from the PUC staff, my fellow commissioners, possible intervenors, as well as 
questions that I have heard from citizens like you.  
  
For example, you question whether or not BHP could or should have had insurance to cover the 
costs of the storm damage. State law provides that a utility has the right to recover the cost of 
insurance. Additionally, that cost would be borne by you and other customers over a period of 
years. Therefore, I must weigh the cost to carry insurance that is sufficient to cover the expenses 
of extreme storms, similar to and even more extensive than the Atlas storm, against the potential 
cost of the storm. As to whether that would have been more prudent or less expensive for you as 
a consumer is an answer I do not have at this point. This is a decision much like you or I 
personally must weigh when deciding whether to carry liability-only insurance on a vehicle, or 
full coverage in case of an accident.  
  
BHP is a public utility and as such, extensive laws at the federal and state levels govern it and 
also govern the commission as to regulatory oversight of the utility. The utility is allowed to pass 
along to its consumers most of the costs it incurs in providing you and me with electric service. 
This is in contrast to most other businesses providing us with services.  




